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29th September 2017
Dear Parents,

Diary Dates
Thursday 2nd November

Class, group and team photos by Tempest 
(postponed from 20/10/17)

Parents Evening
Parents Evening was great success once again.  May I take this opportunity to thank our Year 6 helpers who were amazingly polite and helpful.  If, for any chance you missed your appointment the teaching staff are more than happy for you to contact them via email in order to rearrange.

Harvest

We will be celebrating our Harvest Thanksgiving in the hall on Wednesday of next week.  Parents are invited to join us at 9:30am for YR/KS1 and 1:30pm for KS2. Traditionally Year 1 have always brought harvest baskets/boxes of fresh fruit and vegetables into school on the day and these have been distributed to senior citizens in the village.  We ask all other class to bring food that will be donated to The Warrington Foodbank. Please send donations of tinned food and dried food on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of next week. They currently have lots of beans and sugar but the following foods are in short supply: tinned fruit (400gms), tea bags (80s), dried pasta (500gm) UHT milk (1 litre), breakfast cereals. Further information is available at https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk.  If you know of a senior citizen in the village who would appreciate receiving a harvest gift then please complete the slip on the reverse of this letter and they will be visited by a group of our children.
Toast/Snack Money
Our Kitchen Supervisor, Mrs Moors, has asked that I contact parents and carers on her behalf about the receipt of toast/milk monies: it would appear that money is coming in in dribs and drabs which makes administration of the snack scheme very difficult for the already hard-pressed kitchen staff. She has asked that I let you know that, in future, any requests for milk or toast will only be accepted first thing on Monday mornings and any late requests will sadly have to be refused. The only exception will be for children who are absent from school on Monday.
Operation Encompass 

Twiss Green participates in a Police-led initiative called Operation Encompass, a scheme which will ensure that we can we can better support any child where a domestic incident has been reported to Police from their home.

Following a domestic incident, the Police will make contact with the school via telephone and communicate relevant information to a nominated member of staff. This will ensure that we are made aware early enough to support children and young people in a way that means they feel safe, supported and listen to. Each school has a member of staff called a key adult who is trained to liaise with the police, when required, whilst ensuring support is available to the child.

The initiative was launched county-wide at the beginning of 2015. It is active in all Warrington schools across the Local Authority and in a number of schools in the areas of Halton, Cheshire West & Chester and Cheshire East with success. You can find out more about Operation Encompass via the following site: http://www.operationencompass.org/
If you would like to speak to someone further about the initiative, or require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. We are committed to working in partnership with local relevant organisations to safeguard and protect children across Cheshire and provide the best possible care and support for our pupils. 

Health and Safety matters

As part of our Health & Safety management responsibilities at Twiss Green Primary School we are obliged to have in place a Traffic Management System that will reduce the risk to pedestrians moving around the school site: to this end, some time ago, we had installed specific markings on pathways, designed to direct foot traffic onto the most appropriate routes using the coloured footprints that you may have noticed. I would like to request that all parents and carers remain on designated footpaths at all times and refrain from taking less-safe shortcuts, for example across the staff car park at the front of school. Adults should not take children across the car park at any time and I would positively encourage good road safety habits by sticking to this guidance even when not with a child. Please follow the footpath from the school gate directly across the marked zebra crossing and to the path to the right of the front lawn.

In addition,  I would also like to request that parents/carers and visitors to the school site do not park in the staff car park; spaces are limited and there can often be a jam caused by delivery vehicles which have difficulty in turning at the bottom of the drive. Petersfield Gardens car park is designated for parents to use at any time, but of course there are limited spaces there too. Obviously blue disabled badge holders are the exception to this and may come to use the special bay at the front of the school office. If parking on the roads, do be courteous to our neighbours: only today I have received a complaint from one of our former parents about her driveway being blocked by inconsiderate and sometimes unsafe parent/carer parking.

Yours faithfully, 

…………………………………………………………………………………………….………………...........................................................................
I would like________________________________________ to be visited by children 
  from Twiss Green CPS.

S/he lives at_____________________________________________________________

Signed:_________________________________________________________________
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